Town Of Crawford

P.O. Box 56 * Crawford, Co. 81415-0056 * (970)921-4725 * Fax (970)921-4726

 Town Council Meeting 

October 5, 2016 Wednesday 7:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes
Meeting is call to order 7:00pm by Mayor Wanda Gofforth
Pledge of Allegiance recited

Roll Call, all council members except Mike Tiedeman is absent
Approval of the minutes September 7 and 21.  Tammy Broughton ask that the minutes for the September 21st meeting be amended to say, that she stated in the meeting that, “ You would be appalled at how many people grow marijuana.  John said that he wouldn’t be appalled.    Tammy Broughton says “all right I am going to say something right now!  You all need to go on the internet and research what it does for people, period.”  As Tammy was leaving the meeting she said “You guys are blind, you don’t want to listen to anything.  John Paton says, “Don’t come back.”  Tammy “Oh I will be back John!” and John said, “Don’t bother”

Chriss Watters makes the motion to approve the amended minutes and Hetty Todd 2nds the motion.   Approved

Approval of the bills to be paid:  Tammy Broughton asks why we owe Jim Brown so much money.  Wanda explained that it was because of the last executive session and other fees from all the town business.   Hetty Todd makes a motion that we approve the bills and Chriss Watters seconds the motion.  All approve except Tammy Broughton opposed.

Public non agenda items:
Deb Imlah – Wants to know why no one replied to her emails.  She asks if anyone has seen her emails.  Hetty Todd told her she doesn’t want her emails because she gets very few emails.  Deb Imlah said she expects to have an answer that it was received.  She is asking if the town’s impression of that was going to be, if we are going to send a letter to the BLM.  It is important that we express the use of our public land.   Is the town considering a response to the BLM?  The draft plan is 2000 pages.  Bruce has checked out the plan at the library.  I am appalled that the representatives don’t know what is going on.  Hetty states that we do know what is going on.  Deb recommends that we resubmit the letter that we submitted in 2013.  She asks that we send that letter.  She asks if she sends an email to the town, is it then forwarded to them.  And Wanda stated that they are printed and given to the council.  The council does not have mail boxes here at the town.   Wanda states that most of the council town # are in the phone book.  Anyone can call the council that have listed phone #.  Deb then asked if she could count on the council to resubmit the letter to the BLM.  Wanda asked for a motion to resubmit a letter to the BLM that was submitted in 2013.  John Paton makes a motion to resubmit the letter and Tammy Broughton seconds the motion.   All in favor.  Bruce Bair said that he would look at the letter and bring it to the work session before we submit the letter. 
Jim Crook disapproved of the answer she gave Deb Imlah about emails – Hetty States that she doesn’t ever look at her emails, but maybe once a month so that  it really doesn’t do any good to send her an email,  so that is why she said that she didn’t want to get Debs emails.  Jim didn’t know why we were have a mill levy meeting,” What good does it do to have a meeting if it is already on the ballot”?  Wanda states that the meeting is to educate the public.   She still wants to change the date of the Meeting on October 19th but that is our regular council meeting night.
GOCO Grant – The town discussed that they would not have the matching funds.   We do not have the funds in the budget to pay for sidewalks.  Chriss Watters makes a motion that we table the GOCO grant at this time, John Paton seconds the motion.  All Approve.  
Letter of support for the Coal – The town wanted to submit a letter to the Under Secretary of Agriculture for Natural Resources and the Environment.  The council was given a copy of the letter in their packet.  John Paton made a motion to send the letter and Hetty Todd seconds the motion.  All Approve.

The Parade of Lights committee asked if they could shut down the Highway this year for the Parade of lights.   November 25th.  Hetty Todd made a motion that we allow the committee to shut down the street, Cameron Clark seconds the motion.  All were in favor.  Bruce Bair added that the cow jumps over the moon.  
Region 10 was here to talk to the town about the broadband.  They will have it in our area by next year next construction season.  Region 10 not only wants to bring in new businesses, but wants to retain them.   The broadband will need 24/7 access to the anchor.  There will be no debt.    They will have agreements with other providers so providers can’t raise the price out of a normal range.
Jay Ziegler – Handed out his paperwork.  Thanked the council for listening to him all summer.  Explained the town could ask him or Carl about the recall.

Non Agenda Items – Janet Hoffman said that we voted 6 months ago, we elected Wanda and we support her, and we support the council that we have elected.

Carl Page asks why is the sheriff is here?  Wanda states that every town in the county has representation of the law and since we don’t have a police officer the sheriff comes to our meetings.  Did it cost the town anything or the county.  No he is on duty.  He would be paid whether he is here or anywhere else.

Reports

Bruce Bair reports that Cally, Wanda and Bruce have started the budget.  We will have a draft on October 15th.  It won’t be final by December.  Gearing up for winter, and buttoning up summer.  They will be winterizing the park.  And the Cow jumped over the moon.  He went to a CDOT meeting. CDOT is working on the Rogers mesa road Plan.
Tammy Broughton asked “when does Cally put the Agenda on the post office?”  Cally stated that she is required to post it 24 hours before the meeting.  Tammy states when, what time, Monday, Tuesday?” “someone told her it still wasn’t up on the post office at 10:30 am on Tuesday” so Tammy asked again, what time do you have to post it?”  Cally states that she usually posts it at 12:30 when she picks up the mail on Tuesday.  Wanda states “it has to be 24 hours before the meeting.
Wanda Gofforth – Said that the water tour was great and wanted to thank Al and Bruce for the tour.  Wanda asked the council if they thought it would be good to have a quarterly newsletter to start January.  John Paton made a motion for the town to mail a quarterly newsletter and Chriss Watters seconds the motion.  All approve.  
First draft of the budget will be available on October 15th

November hearing on the 16th 
Cameras are in Bruce will install when he gets the time

 Municipal Quarterly was a success. 45 in attendance.

 October 19 Debbie Griffith on Mill Levy education


Elyse Dola

Resolution for Agenda

Meeting adjourned at 8:30
